
Notice of Intent  Rev. 2/2020 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT A 

MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

PROJECT TITLE: Clearwater Mutual Water Company Upper Tank Replacement 
Project (Project) 

APPLICANT: Clearwater Mutual Water Company 

LEAD AGENCY: State Water Resources Control Board 

PROJECT SRF#: 1700546-001C 

PROJECT LOCATION: The Project is located near the south shore of Clear Lake, in 
Lake County, about 3.5 miles northeast of the town of Kelseyville. The proposed tank 
site is located in the “Clear Lake Riviera” area, west of Soda Bay Road, at the north end 
of Osceola Avenue. The Project is not located on a site on any of the lists enumerated 
under Section 65962.5 of the Government Code. 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: The Project includes the replacement of the existing 
35,000-gallon redwood tank and the three 10,000-gallon temporary plastic tanks with a 
single 122,000-gallon welded steel tank. The new storage tank would be approximately 
32 feet in diameter and 26.5 feet tall and would be welded in place on a perimeter-
reinforced concrete-ring foundation supported by subgrade soil. Two mature pine trees 
would be removed for Project construction. All construction lay-down and storage would 
occur on the site. The new tank would be accessed by a new paved driveway, and a 
paved apron would surround the new tank. 

REVIEW PERIOD START DATE: May 27, 2020 
REVIEW PERIOD END DATE: June 25, 2020 

AVAILABILITY OF THE DOCUMENT: Copies of the Mitigated Negative Declaration 
are available for review at the following location: 

State Water Resources Control Board  
Division of Financial Assistance  
Environmental Review Unit 
1001 I Street, 16th Floor 
Sacramento, CA, 95814 

COMMENTS ON THE DOCUMENT: Comments on the Mitigated Negative Declaration 
should be submitted to the State Water Resources Control Board by mail at the address 
listed above, or by email to Gabriel.Edwards@waterboards.ca.gov. Comments must be 
submitted no later than 5:00 pm on June 25, 2020. 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION: For more information on the Project please contact 
Gabriel Edwards at (916) 449-5990, or at Gabriel.Edwards@waterboards.ca.gov. 


